
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dates for the Diary 

MAY JUNE 
3 May K-6 Zoom Assembly 7 June Stage 1 Excursion  - School House Museum 
5 May Multisport Athletic Program K-6 9 June DANCEFEVER Athletics Program 
10 May Public Speaking Competition 14 June  Queen’s Birthday 
12 May Multisport Athletic Program 16 June DANCEFEVER Athletics Program 
14 May National Walk Safely to School 

Day 
21 June  Wellbeing Week 

19 May Multisport Athletic Program   
20 May Cut off for Awards to be received 

for next Zoom Assembly 
  

24 May K-6 Zoom Assembly   
26 May National Sorry Day   
26 May Multisport Athletic Program K-6   

 

 

 

 

 

Deeds Not Words Facta  
Non Verba 

Term 2 – Week 2 (30th April 2021) 



  

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Welcome back to our students and families to Term 2 and a very big welcome to our new students and their families 
that have joined the community of Concord! It was lovely to hear the excited voices of students in the playground on 
their first day back, when seeing their friends after their two week break. 

I know that students have been discussing their learning goals for the term and are now working towards achieving 
them. To all our students, work hard, always do your best and tackle any challenges with an open mind and a growth 
mindset! 

We have certainly had a busy start to the term already! We held our annual School Cross Country on Monday this 
week, and weren’t we so lucky with the weather! These events cannot go ahead without the careful planning and 
organisation that is required for these events to be successful. I would like to thank Mr Crisafulli and the team of 
teachers for all the hard work over the last few weeks and a big thank you to all staff for making the day run so 
smoothly. Most importantly, I would like to congratulate all our students on their participation, enthusiasm and most 
of all for supporting and encouraging each other during the races. There were so many parents, carers and family 
members to support our students along the way. I was able to chat with many parents and the common feel was that 
it was wonderful to be able to be together for a whole school event, the first after such a long time.  

On Tuesday we held our ANZAC Day commemorative service. It was a beautiful and special way to mark this important 
day. Thank you to Mr Thomas for your excellent organisation in preparing this for our school. Thank you also to our 
school captains and SRC representatives for your participation in making this a respectful and special commemorative 
service. Thank you to all the families that sent in flowers. 

As we start to get into the colder months, all students are now starting to wear their winter uniform. I would like to 
give a special thank you to our parent volunteer, Ms Kassem who is here almost every day attending to uniform orders 
and supporting our new students /parents. Thank you Ms Kassem, we truly appreciate it.  We would like to remind all 
parents and carers to label all jumpers and jackets, lunchboxes and drink bottles so we are able to reunite them with 
their owners.  

Our school canteen is back! It’s wonderful to see all our parent volunteers in the canteen attending to all the lunch 
and snack orders. Thank you Mrs O’Connell, our canteen coordinator and all the volunteers who give up their own 
time to provide our families with a school canteen. 

During the school holidays more work was done on our side garden. A new fence along the back of the Gardiya Building 
was installed by Mr Buchan, Mr Hillsely and helpers. Thank you for your continued support in making our side garden 
something we are truly proud of!             

Assembly for Term 2 starts next Monday, 3 May. A note with a Zoom link will be sent to all our families via our school 
app. Parents and carers of our award recipients will receive an invitation via email inviting you to attend our school 
assembly. A note regarding this was sent home last term. If you have any questions please call the school office.  

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Ms Vountoulas returned back to school today. Welcome back to Term 2 Ms Vountoulas! 

We look forward to another busy and successful term. One of the best things about our school is the way we work 
alongside our parents and carers to support our students.   

As always, thank you for your continued support in us as educators.  

Kindest regards, 

Mrs Coco 

Relieving Principal 

 

 

 

 

  



  

 

Congratulations …. 
To the following students who have or will be receiving a  
Principal Award or Principal Pennant. 

Principal’s Awards: Principal’s Pennant: 
Aurora W – 3PA 
 

Annalia G – 5/6S 
 

Annalia G – 5/6S 
 

 

Ariella W – KG 
 

Libby D – 1/2A 
Ryley M – 4Z 
 

Jessica L – 4Z 
 

 

Tom V – 5/6S 
 

Cyril B – 2T 
 

Charlie W – 3PA 
 

 

Eva V – 4Z 
 

Oscar L – 5/6S 
 

Sam W – 5/6S 
 

 

David G – 5/6S 
 

Mia S – 2T 
 

  

Ananya F – 1D 
 

Ryley M – 4Z 
 

  

Jacqueline L – 3PA 
 

Emmett B – 1D 
 

  

Jake M – 3PA 
 

Sam W – 5/6S 
 

  

Eunice Y – 3/4M 
 

Charlie W – 3PA 
 

  

Audrey C – 5/6S 
 

Enrico S – 1D 
 

  

Jeshvik P – K/1D 
 

Bianca M – 1/2A 
 

  

Ashton C – 4Z 
 

Ryan H – 2T 
 

  

Sara A – 3PA 
 

April H – KS 
 

  

Keira Y – 5M 
 

   

Sienna S – 4Z 
 

   



Awards Assembly Dates 

Monday – 3rd May 2021 at 2:20pm 
Monday – 24th May 2021 at 2:20pm 

Monday – 21st June at 2:20pm 

Principal’s Awards/Pennants Process 
Three Class Awards = 1 Principal’s Award 

Three Principal’s Awards = 1 Principal’s Pennant 

Note:  Class Awards and/or Principal’s Awards must be handed to the 
front office 2 days prior to the date of Assembly. 

 

  



  



  



 

 
 

 

Congratulations to all students on their enthusiastic participation in the Cross Country Carnival. Not only was the 
day held under sunny skies but it was also a fantastic welcome back to parents, carers and family members to our 
carnival events. 

The first four placings in each of the 8 & 9 Years, 10 Years, 11 Years and 12 & 13 Years age groups will form the 
Concord Public School team to compete at the upcoming Western Suburbs PSSA Zone Cross Country Carnival. 

AGE GROUP RESULTS 

KINDERGARTEN 
Placing Boys Girls 

1st Edward E Kenza M 
2nd Branko T  April H 
3rd Mason M Matilda S 
4th Max D-W Amelia I 
5th Naite L I B 
6th PJ K Ariella W 

YEAR 1 
Placing Boys Girls 

1st Jayden Y Tahlia M 
2nd Adam T Mia N 
3rd Isaac W S P 
4th Alex K Isabella S 
5th Leo B A F 
6th E B Laraib K 

 

YEAR 2 
Placing Boys Girls 

1st Ethan J Abigail T 
2nd Ryan H C B 
3rd Jacobie B Mia S 
4th Hunter S Beth A 
5th Hammoudi H Sophia S 
6th Ibrahim O Ava M 

8 & 9 YEARS 
Placing Boys Girls 

1st Jagger C Matilda I 
2nd Charlie W Eunice Y 
3rd Josh P Sienna S 
4th Alejandro B Ivy M 
5th Ben S S Sarcha M 
6th Marcus D Jessica L 

 

 



 

 

 

 

10 YEARS 
Placing Boys Girls 

1st Giuliano F Jasmine T 
2nd A T Naomi T 
3rd Carter B Audrey C 
4th W P Evelyn T 
5th Connor C Ella G 
6th Liam D Charlotte L 

11 YEARS 
Placing Boys Girls 

1st Eilam O Katrina L 
2nd Chris Y Lily A 
3rd L T Isidora T 
4th Sam W Sage M 
5th Jihoon B Gabriella G 
6th Jordan F M Hannah K 

12 & 13 YEARS 
Placing Boys Girls 

1st Archie M Una G 
2nd Hamish H Sunny F 
3rd C P Autumn L 
4th Harrison H Jana Q 
5th Judd B Sophia C 
6th Henry C Madhuri Z 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

  

 

Applications for Year 5 entry to an opportunity class in 2022 will open on Tuesday, 20th April 2021.  
Parents and Carers will be able to apply from the website at that time. 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-school-and-opportunity-classes/year-5 

 

Parents and Carers must apply online by Friday, 7th May 2021 when applications close.  This closing 
date will be strictly observed, except where extenuating circumstances are serious and well 
documented or where there may be a shortage of suitable candidates. 

The Opportunity Class Placement Test will be held on Wednesday, 21st July 2021. 

 

  

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-school-and-opportunity-classes/year-5


 



 



 



  



 

  



 

 
 

 

Term 2 Operational Guidelines from the Department of 
Education - Advice for families 

Updated 15 April 2021 

We're working closely with the Australian Health Protection Principal Committee 
(AHPPC), NSW Health and other agencies to ensure our schools continue to operate in 
the safest ways possible in the COVID-19 environment. 

Schools are operating full time while actively following health advice. 

Schools continue to be safe, and operations are in line with Australian Health 
Protection Principal Committee (AHPPC) and NSW Health advice. All students should 
be learning on campus unless they are unwell or have a medical certificate to support 
their absence. 

Activities permitted at school will be conducted in a way that is safe and appropriate in 
the current environment. Activities that remain on hold will be reviewed at regular 
intervals and will recommence when appropriate based on health and other relevant 
advice. 

COVID Safe Check-in 
From Term 1 2021, all NSW public schools use the Service NSW COVID Safe Check-
inExternal link. 

Look for the COVID Safe QR code posters when you enter your child’s school. Be sure to 
sign in at the school administration building according to your school’s visitor 
guidelines. 

Latest COVID-19 case locations in NSW 

Students are reminded to remain vigilant and practise physical distancing and hygiene 
measures to ensure the safety and wellbeing of students and staff are maintained. 

Check the latest COVID-19 case locations in NSWExternal link and follow the 
recommended actions if you have been in a location where there may have been 
exposure to COVID-19. We encourage members of the community to monitor this site. 
Please follow the relevant health advice if you have been at any of the locations at the 
specified dates and times. 

The locations along with the times and dates of identified cases can be found on the 
NSW COVID-19 websiteExternal link. 

https://www.service.nsw.gov.au/covid-safe-check-customers-faqs
https://www.service.nsw.gov.au/covid-safe-check-customers-faqs
https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/latest-news-and-updates#latest-covid-19-case-locations-in-nsw
https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/latest-news-and-updates#latest-covid-19-case-locations-in-nsw


There are more than 350 COVID-19 testing locations across NSW, many of which are 
open seven days a week. 

To find your nearest clinic visit COVID-19 testing clinics or contact your GP. 

School attendance 

Students should be at school unless: 

• they have a medical certificate which states that they are unable to return to 
school due to an ongoing medical condition and the expected timeframe 

• they are currently unwell. 

In accordance with advice from NSW HealthExternal link, parents and carers are 
reminded NOT to send children to school if they are unwell, even if they have the 
mildest flu-like symptoms. 

NSW Health has requested that schools encourage anyone who is unwell or has even 
mild flu-like symptoms, to arrange to be tested through their local medical practitioner 
or one of the COVID-19 clinicsExternal link. 

Students and staff with flu-like symptoms need to be tested and provide a copy of a 
negative COVID-19 test result and be symptom-free before being permitted to return 
to school. 

Students who do not undertake a COVID-19 test will not be permitted to return to 
school for a 10-day period. Additionally, they must be symptom-free for at least 3 days 
prior to returning to school. 

Students who have seasonal allergic rhinitis or another condition that presents 
similarly to flu-like symptoms are still required to get tested for COVID-19 and return a 
negative test result. Where their symptoms continue beyond 10 days, students should 
provide documentation from their GP confirming their symptoms are typical for their 
condition. If the student develops new or changed symptoms, they should get tested 
for COVID-19. Find more information about COVID-19 symptomsExternal link. 

COVID-19 testing for students with complex health or disability may be challenging. In 
these situations, schools will ask the parent or carer to have their child assessed by 
their medical practitioner. Where a medical practitioner determines that a COVID-19 
test is not required, documentation must be provided to the school to confirm that the 
student does not have symptoms that warrant a COVID-19 test. The certificate must 
also indicate that the student is able to return to school. 

All schools will be vigilant when implementing infection control, physical distancing 
and personal hygiene protocols to protect the health and safety of students and staff. 
Schools will promote the need to follow good hygiene practices such as: 

• regularly washing hands. 

• avoiding sharing drinks or food. 

http://t.mail.education.nsw.gov.au/r/?id=hb94da1%2C2893b36%2C2893acd&s=-FzSREKEIZpYrNmoBf2p-CFX4xh7uRVEy67D_nTHrpQ
https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/Infectious/covid-19/Documents/cho-letter-education.pdf
https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/how-to-protect-yourself-and-others/clinics
https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/symptoms-and-testing


• coughing or sneezing into your elbow, or a tissue which should be discarded 
immediately. 

Students will be supported to learn from home in the following circumstances: 

• If they are required to self-isolate due to being a close contact of a positive or 
suspected COVID-19 case. 

• Where the school is directed under public health advice to only remain operational 
for children of essential workers if an outbreak of COVID-19 was to arise in the local 
area. 

Wearing face masks and temperature screening 
Staff, students and school visitors are not required to wear a face mask while at school. 
Anyone who wishes to wear their own masks in schools will not be prevented from 
doing so. 

Widespread temperature screening is not required or recommended in schools. 

School activities and school site usage 

What’s changed 

The following activities have been updated: 

• Parents, carers and relatives are welcome in our schools.  

• There are no limits for singing groups or in-class educational activities such as 
group repetition, chanting or recitation. 

• P&C meetings and events are permitted in a COVID-safe way. 

• Dancing activities, including dance classes, balls and social events, can proceed in a 
COVID-safe way. 

• School sporting activity requirements, whether indoors or outdoors, are aligned 
with those in place for other community sporting competitions and training 
activitiesExternal link in NSW. 

Continue reading for further information. 

All schools may adopt the following changes: 

• Parents, carers and relatives may enter the school to drop off and pick up students 
in accordance with local school COVID-safe arrangements. 

• P&C meetings and other gatherings of parents and/or community members for 
school events (such as working bees) can proceed. All participants must continue 
to comply with the gathering limits prescribed by the Public Health Orders. 
Physical distancing and hygiene measures should be applied where practicable. 

• All visitors to a school site must comply with sign-in arrangements. This includes 
the requirement to sign the school sign-in sheet where they acknowledge that 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/teaching-and-learning/learning-from-home
https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/covid-safe/community-sporting-competitions-and-full-training-activities
https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/covid-safe/community-sporting-competitions-and-full-training-activities


they will comply with the COVID-19 requirements for visitors, contractors and 
service providers each time they visit. Visitors must also check in using the Service 
NSW QR code. 

• Schools can welcome parents, carers and relatives to attend school sporting events 
and activities, whether indoors or outdoors, in line with the requirements in place 
for other community sporting competitions and training activitiesExternal link in 
NSW. 

• Students are able to mix together across year groups or other cohorts for all school 
related activities. 

• School orientation programs can continue. 

• There are no recommended limits on the number of performers in singing groups, 
including for in-class educational activities such as group repetition, chanting, 
recitation, or singing activities. 

• Musical groups including bands and ensembles are permitted. Students and staff 
must comply with the Safe Health Practices infection control requirements. 

• Interstate field trips, excursions and camps can continue where interstate border 
requirements permit. 

• Schools in the border regions can continue to engage in swimming and other 
activities using venues in other states or territories where border requirements 
permit. 

School activities and school site usage without change 

Schools will apply the following guidelines to adhere to NSW Health advice: 

• Interschool activities can continue to take place. 

• External providers delivering educational services can proceed with a COVID-19 
Safety Plan in place. 

• Activities involving musical instruments can proceed. 

Activities on hold 

The following events will continue to be reconsidered. For now, these events must 
remain on hold. 

• International excursions (cancelled until further notice). 

• Certain large arts and sports events are cancelled or delayed because they require 
feeder activities and have long lead time organisational arrangements. Please 
speak to your schools if you would like to know more. 

School events including performances, productions, plays and other 
social activities 

https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/covid-safe/community-sporting-competitions-and-full-training-activities


School performances, productions, plays, concerts and other events can continue. 
These events must comply with the department’s guidelines and NSW Health 
requirements for COVID safe events. 

Schools must have in place and comply with the relevant COVID-19 Safety PlanExternal 
link when planning and conducting these events. The following considerations for 
schools apply: 

• Ensure that all attendees, including students, staff and visitors, parents and carers, 
are well and free of any flu-like symptoms. 

• Special guests such as the Local Member of Parliament and videographer or 
photographer may attend events. 

• Events held on school sites will need to limit guests based on the relevant square 
metre rulesExternal link. Schools will need to invite guests based on the total 
number of people (this includes staff, students, parents & carers or visitors) who are 
able to be accommodated. 

• All visitors to a school site must comply with sign-in arrangements. This includes 
the requirement to sign the school sign-in sheet where they acknowledge that 
they will comply with the COVID-19 requirements for visitors, contractors and 
service providers each time they visit. Visitors must also check in using the Service 
NSW QR code. 

• The school is required to maintain a record of names and contact details for all 
attendees including school staff and visitors for at least 28 days after the event. This 
record must only be used for the purposes of contact tracing for COVID-19 
infections and be stored confidentially and securely. 

• When holding events at external venues, all external venues and providers must 
have a COVID-19 Safety Plan to ensure health and safety measures are in place. 

Physical distancing 

Physical distancing of students in schools is not required. 

All teachers, support staff and parents should maintain physical distance from each 
other (1.5m) where practicable. 

Parents are encouraged to physically distance from one another and staff during 
school pick-up and drop-off times where practicable. 

Boarding schools 

Boarding schools must adhere to the same COVID-19 requirements that all NSW 
schools follow. In addition: 

• Students residing at a boarding school can mix with other students without 
restriction while in residential areas of the school 

• Boarding students may continue to attend local gyms, boxing, water polo and 
other events in the community after school hours. 

https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/covid-safe/school-graduation-ceremonies
https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/covid-safe/school-graduation-ceremonies
https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/what-you-can-and-cant-do-under-rules/square-metres-rules
https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/what-you-can-and-cant-do-under-rules/square-metres-rules


• Parents or carers may continue to take students off school grounds for activities to 
spend time with them. 

• Orientation for boarders may continue as arranged by the school including an 
opportunity for students to stay in the boarding house. 

Border restrictions 
All students and staff are able to cross borders to attend school and work. There may 
be a need to complete a declaration form in some locations to meet border 
requirements. Be sure to check the relevant border authorityExternal link to ensure 
you meet the necessary requirements. 

Schools will be advised when there are changes to any border requirements impacting 
schools. 

School cleaning and hygiene supplies 

Your school will continue to receive additional cleaning in line with the AHPPC 
guidelines and advice from NSW Health. Target areas include high-touch areas and 
other hard surfaces, door handles, lockers, light switches and handrails in stairways and 
movement areas. There will also be additional cleaning of toilets and bubblers and 
topping up of supplies like soap. 

Essential hygiene supplies 

To support NSW schools during COVID-19 and help keep them safe, we've secured and 
dispatched a range of products including soap, hand sanitiser, toilet paper, disinfectant 
wipes and personal protective equipment. 

Schools will continue to provide hygiene products including liquid soap, hand sanitiser, 
paper towels, surface spray and disinfectant wipes. 

Responding to COVID-19 cases 

There is a clear plan in place for schools to respond to any suspected or confirmed 
cases of COVID-19 in our schools. We are working closely with NSW Health and will 
communicate with parents if a situation arises. Read more about our Response 
protocols for COVID-19 cases. 

Transport 

Bus services to and from schools continue to operate as normal. For travel advice to 
and from school, refer to Transport for NSWExternal link. 

Staff and students are not required to wear face masks when travelling on public 
transport. 

 

 

https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/what-you-can-and-cant-do-under-rules/border-restrictions
https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/response-protocol
https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/response-protocol
https://transportnsw.info/covid-19#accordion-school-travel-content


 
 

 

Payment 

When making a payment online you can pay up to 3 DAYS before the due date of the payment. This is 
due to online transactions taking 48 hours to process. 

Other payment methods such as cash or cheque can also be sent to the front office and placed in the 
blue box labelled “School Post”. 

Please note that we do not accept online payment for uniform or canteen orders. Please see the 
uniform or canteen order form for payment details. 

Permission Notes 

If you have more than once child we need to have a note for each child, not all on one note please. 

Change of Contact/Address details 

Please inform the office immediately if you have changed your contact or address details, so we can 
contact you in case of an emergency. 

Bicycle and Scooter Guidelines 

If you give permission for your child to ride a bicycle or scooter to and/or from school, and store it on 
the school grounds, please carefully read and sign the ‘Bicycle and Scooter Guidelines’ document 
(obtained from the Front Office). These signed forms are to be returned to the office. Once we have 
received the signed documentation, the school will record that your child has permission from you to 
ride to school. Please see Mrs Vermiglio or the office for details. 

 

 

 

  



 

 



  



 

  



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Are you aware that we are on Twitter? 
Follow us and see what is happening at Concord Public School 

 

 Concord Public School 
66 Burwood Road, Concord NSW 2137 

Email:  concord-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
Website:  www.concord-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/ 

Tele:  02 9744 8427 
 

http://www.concord-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/
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